CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 2014-2015
The Parish Council met on five occasions during the year.  

At our meetings we have received Reports as required or appropriate from:-


Our Public Path Warden



Tony Stock (until September 2014)


Our Public Path Wardens



Dave Sanderson and Bob England









(from December 2014)
Our Tree Warden




Tim West
Our Malvern Hills Conservators representative
Richard Chamings
Our Local Police Officer



PC Sarah Ransome-Williams
The Chairman of the Village Hall Committee
Donald Hill

Our County and District Councillor


Tom Wells

Guarlford History Group



Dr E H Jones
During the year we welcomed our new Public Path Wardens, Dave Sanderson and Bob England.

Our thanks go to all the above for their contributions to our meetings.

AUDITING

David Kuun agreed to continue his good work for us as Internal Auditor for a further year.  Councillor Andrew Medcalf has supplied regular reports as internal Financial Monitor.  We are grateful to both of them for their work and diligence.
PRECEPT

The Parish Council increased the precept for the year to £4,000 (it had been £3,750 for each of the years 2012/13 and 2013/14)
PLANNING

Only one planning application for development within the Parish was considered by your Planning Committee and appropriate comments passed to Malvern Hills District Council Planning Department.

Your Planning Committee had also considered and commented where appropriate on proposals for development outside the Parish where such development might impact on the Parish.

PARISH ENVIRONMENT

1)
The poor condition of the footpaths in Guarlford continues to concern the Council and appropriate representations have been made to Worcestershire Highways Department.

2)
The Vehicle Activated Speed Sign shared for periods in rotation between this Parish and the neighbouring parishes of Newland and Madresfield has been in place now for some time and is welcomed.  The Parish Council is grateful to Newland Parish Council for arranging for their lengthsman to undertake the work necessary regularly to relocate the sign at agreed places within the three Parishes.

3)
There is currently no Bamford Close/Rectory Lane Neighbourhood Watch co-ordinator, Tony Stock having resigned from that position in September 2014 on moving from the area.  The Parish Council is most grateful to Tony Stock for his good work until his resignation and continues to look for a replacement
ADMINISTRATION 

We are extremely grateful to our Clerk, James Sommerville, for his continuing diligent and excellent work.  

GUARLFORD PARISH WEBSITE

The Website is provided and maintained by the Guarlford History Group (to whom we are most grateful) for the benefit of the Parish and is a great asset.  It is regularly kept up to date by Angus and Rosemary McCulloch to whom we extend our thanks.

MEETINGS

During the year the Parish Council reviewed the number of meetings it holds and decided that it would reduce its meetings from five to four per year, these to be held in May, September, December and March.

Finally may I thank Councillors and our Clerk for their attendance, varied contributions and support throughout the year.

M G Huskinson

18 May 2015
Source/MH/GPC


